
 

Reviewed by the policy committee November 2024 

 
 

School Uniform for Children 

 

• The Governing Body made the decision to adopt a school uniform following the parental ballot in 
2007 following consultation with parents in both Dobcroft Infant and Junior Schools.  

 

• All children are expected to wear school uniform and appear smart and presentable at all times. All 
staff will make children aware if their dress does not conform to the school’s uniform policy.  We 
ask parents to ensure that all items of school dress are marked with their first name and surname.  
Sew in labels are preferred but indelible writing on a label in biro is better than nothing. 

 

• On school trips children will be advised whether school uniform is required. School uniform is not 
required for residential visits.  

 

• Reasonable adjustments regarding school uniform are made on a case by case basis in line with our 
accessibility and equality policies. Parents should email the headteacher if they feel that school 
uniform, or elements of it are not appropriate for their child. 

School uniform consists of: 

• Navy / Jade sweatshirt, cardigan or fleece (with school logo) 

• Navy / Jade / White t-shirt or polo shirt (with or without school logo) 

• Navy / grey / black smart trousers, smart shorts, pinafore or smart skirt (plain and not denim) 

• Blue or green checked school dresses may be worn in warmer months (no logo required) 

• Plain dark and sensible shoes, boots or trainers  

• Dark or white sandals for summer wear 

PE Kit: Please note logo not required 

• White t-shirt 

• Navy blue or black shorts 

• Trainers or plimsolls for outdoor PE 

• For outdoor games plain dark track suit bottoms, leggings or joggers and fleece/ sweatshirt 

 

These items are not considered appropriate for school dress: 

• Short / tube skirts 

• High heeled shoes or flip flops 

• Crocs 

• Brightly coloured footwear 
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Jewellery and Accessories 

• Only watches or stud earrings may be worn – no other jewellery 

• Scarves, snoods, gloves, hats should not be worn in class apart from ones worn for religious reasons 

• No nail varnish 

• No stick-on tattoos 

• No make-up 

PE 

• Teachers are unable to take responsibility for jewellery or watches which are brought into school  

• Children will be asked to remove watches and jewellery during PE 

• Newly pierced ears will need to be covered with tape provided by the child until they are able to 
remove them 

• Children should be able to take responsibility for removing and looking after their own earrings 

• Long hair and hair braids must be tied back 

 


